MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD SPECIAL MEETING OF MAY 17, 2006, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Spencer, Leech, Schultz, Parker, Martel

Absent:  None

The purpose of the special meeting was to meet with the PSBAAC (Public Safety Building Advisory Ad Hoc Committee) to discuss content of the RFP (Request for Proposal) for the proposed new facility.

Supervisor Spencer convened the board meeting at 7:40 p.m.  Fire Chief Stan Dawson and PSBAAC members Walworth, Mottern, Thiel and Keelan were present.  The PSBAAC had five areas of concern to be addressed.

1. Site location:  The pros and cons of both the Eastport and the San Marino location were discussed at length.  A survey will be ordered of the present Township property in Eastport. A final determination will be made before sending out the RFP’s.  

2. Construction:  PSBAAC recommended and the board concurred there should be a deliberate design period and avoid winter construction.

3. Comparative cost point:  It was the consensus of the board that $1.5 million is acceptable as a start for comparative purposes.  This comparative cost figure is not all-inclusive, as it does not cover well, septic, temporary facilities, etc.

4. Contract with architect:  The board agreed the township should contract directly with the architect at time of construction.

5. Facility program matrix: Discussion at length.  An 12 x 12 exercise room will be added.  The board is requested to give immediate concentrated attention to the matrix and submit change requests as soon as possible.

The meeting adjourned at 11:05 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

